From: Gardner, Olivia < Olivia. Gardner@clevelandmetroschools.org>

Sent: Tuesday, September 23, 2014 9:11 AM

To: Felton Thomas

Subject: Woodland Book Sale

Mr. Felton

I want to personally take the time to inform you of how grateful I am to have had the chance to purchase books from the recent book sale that the Woodland branch library had.

I am a second year teacher at Anton Grdina Elementary school in the Cleveland Public School District and often times the classroom libraries are composed of books that have been purchased over the years by the classroom teacher. However, by only being in my second year of teaching I had no books to fill my classroom library, which in return meant my kids had no books to read while in my classroom and that was just heart breaking as an educator.

I then received a letter via my school mail box stating that the Woodland Branch was having a book sale. I was then able to attend the book sale on the last day and when I tell you I Ms. Baker the branch manager blessed my heart when she allowed me to purchase three boxes full of books to support my classroom library it brought me to tears. I was so appreciative of the children's librarian; Ms. Pasha Moncrief for providing the books for the book sale and seeing how it is now benefiting my students in a mighty way.

I again cannot thank you enough for allowing the library to provide something so positive that is now impacting children in the nearby neighborhood and helping them to become better reader and life learners.

Of course, now I have books to carry with me for years to come, but I think the biggest thing for me was seeing the students in my class excited about the new books we added to our classroom and them being in good condition! I cannot Thank You or the Woodland Branch Library enough!!

Olivia L. Gardner

Educator: Primary K-2 Intervention Specialist

Anton Grdina 2295 E. 71st Cleveland, Ohio 44104

Work: 216-812-1543

"Don't follow your dreams, Chase them"